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‘\ 4wnePastor’'s WORD

I Need Your Help

A couple months ago I shared with you my seven wishes for the congregation, all of which were—
directly or indirectly—informed by our shared mission of making Christ’s love known to all people.

[ spoke about these thereafter at several council meetings, reordering them in terms of congregational
priorities and imagining ways they could be implemented.

Out of this process I came to realize one thing: I need your help.

It's one thing to dream about possibilities. It's another thing to share them. It’s still another to
implement them, and it’s the last of these that seem beyond my grasp.

[ don’t know what to do.

Here is where I find myself struggling specifically: each week [ have before me a set of tasks I must
complete as your pastor. These include obvious ones like writing sermons and preparing for Sunday
worship. Behind the scenes a slew of additional duties await me, many of which are administrative,
others of which beckon at a moment’s notice. Upon completion, another day, another week, has passed.
New possibilities for mission and outreach, once gleaming in conversation over dinner, say, at a cottage
meeting, become dormant and die.

This is where [ need your help. I feel like I am treading water, and that unless we work together in the
process of implementation, many of the opportunities we have not only for expansion and growth but
also for assisting each other as a family of faith (i.e.,, mission fulfillment) will disappear.

And so, when it comes to implementing a couple of the wishes I share with the congregation, I wonder:
what if we assembled two teams, one for the sake of outreach (a communications team), and the other for
the sake of bringing communion to members who cannot join us for worship due to physical limitations
(a visitation team)? The first would help get the word out about events and programming, about who we
are and what we offer. The second would help be the Word to those in our church community who find
themselves in need, particularly the home bound.

What do you think? Consider this. Pray about this. Might you be involved, and if not, might you know
someone who could be? [ will reach out to you as well.

God is calling us to do a new thing. May our wishes come true.

fo e

Pastor Dan



Wednesdays in Lent:

Morning Worship—

Every Wednesday during Lent, we have a brief worship service

in the chapel beginning at 10:30 AM. This year each service includes a
prayer poem by Rainer Rilke for our reflection. All are welcome.
Soup Suppers—

We hope you can join us as we gather at 6:00 PM in the Fellowship
Hall with a simple meal of soup and bread. The meal is followed by a
beautiful Lenten Compline worship service. All are welcome during
the five Wednesdays in Lent from February 21 through March 21. A
sign-up sheet is in the narthex for those willing to help with meals.
Lenten Offerings—Offerings collected at all Wednesday Lenten
services will be given to the Queen Anne Food Bank.

Holy Week Services

Sunday March 25 is Palm Suncfay,
the beginning of Holy Week.
We hope you can join us for these services:

Mauncfy T ﬁursc[ay, March 29

10:30 AM Solemn Eucharist (chapel)
7:30 PM Solemn Eucharist (sanctuary)

Good ‘Fricfay, March 30
7:30 PM Tenebrae Service with Chancel Choir, Readers, and Pipe Organ
‘Easter: Feast of the Resurrection, Suncfay, ‘]'(Jori( 1

MARCH BIRTHDAYS
Nancy Sandvik
Rich Mathes
Jennifer Jones
John Fandel
Nathan Pihl
Sallie Wilson

Kelly McCauley
Ken Hockman
Dick Steffen

Mark Dibble

Lena Mathis
Dorothy Duvall
Don Thomas

Pat Sobeck

James McLauchlan
Jessica Cronce
Michael Houle

Edi Watne

Don Sobeck
Maeve Josef-Maier
Carol Whitfield
[saac McCauley
Lois Unseth

Paul Hoffman

8:00 AM Festival Eucharist

9:00 AM Easter Breakfast

9:30 AM Egg Hunt (see next page)
10:30 AM Festival Eucharist

EASTERSREAKFAST

Sunday, April 1 = 9:00-10:00 AM

Easter Lilies:

Anyone may contribute

a lily for the sanctuary

this Easter to honor a

loved one. Cost per plant

is $12.00. Forms are -
available in Sunday '
bulletins, in the narthex,

and on our website.

We hope you will be able to attend our annual Easter Breakfast, held in the Fellowship Hall between
worship services on Easter Sunday. All are welcome! The Men'’s Ministry hosts this event and provides
pancakes, ham, and beverages. They would appreciate any others who could supply egg dishes, breads, or
fruit, or could help in the kitchen. The sign-up sheet is in the narthex—please take a look at what is

needed and sign up to help if you can!



S NAT
March Adult Forums \\y-,
March 4: Join us for Adult Forum at 9:00 AM with a presentation by our members — —L
Michael and Jeannette Banobi about CORE Tanzania, working to give children

in Tanzania a chance at a quality education. Learn about the progress they have

made with building and creating a school in the village of Bushasha. CORE TANZANIA
Creating Opportunity through Rural Education

& March 11: Mark your calendars! On this Sunday, BISHOP UNTI will be

% both preaching and presiding at both services and presenting a forum

BECAUSE OF YOU aboutthe synod’s new “Because of You” campaign to help support
renewing congregations, strengthening leaders, and sustaining new
ministry starts in the Northwest Washington Synod. (www.becauseofyounw.com)

March 18: Calling all fabulous faithful volunteers for the Mary's Place Rotating Shelter
Project at QALC —please join us for this important Forum. We have invited =
representatives from MARY'S PLACE to discuss the winding-down of the Rotating Shelte -
Project and to inspire us to find new ways we can support their work with families
experiencing homelessness.

Beyond Faith
All are welcome to join us for the final sessions examining the book Tillich: A Brief Overview of the Life and
Writings of Paul Tillich by Pastor Dan, who leads the discussions. We meet at 7:30 PM in the Conference
Room with an optional pub gathering after. The schedule in March will be as follows:

March 7 - Chapter 7; March 14 - Chapter 8

_.__@ ForKids:

% . ‘lf.\\\g This year’s egg hunt be an “Egg Hunt with a Difference”— a chance to
7 L “=\) enjoy the search for eggs and help others, too! This year we are inviting
Vi w .% . . .

| . H our neighbors to come as well. All kids accompanied by an adult are
/] ‘:%‘\ FO[‘K'dS \%’/ welcome—invite your friends! Participating children should meet in the
@. Vo at QALC W/ narthex for the Kick-off at 9:30. (Thank-you, Cathi Unseth and John
| N ” &It// & Feldmann, for taking the lead on this event.)
““Q@’s & ?é// P.S. Are there any teens who would like to help hide eggs on Easter
%é%‘ Sunday morning before the 9:30 hunt begins? If interested, contact Terry,

il or talk to her on a Sunday in March.
—Terry Anderson, Children’s Ministry Coordinator

forkids@queenannelutheran.org

Pastoral Hours

Would you like to meet with the pastor to talk about faith, challenges you are facing, Scripture or—yes—
theology? Would you or someone you know like to receive Holy Communion or share in prayer? Pastor
Dan is available Tuesday through Thursday, Saturday, and Sunday each week. Please email him at
pastor@queenannelutheran.org or contact the office to set up an appointment.

In the coming month, Pastor Dan will be away from March 10-13 and from March 19-24.



Explore the Intersection of

Faith & Filmm — on e road!
“The Fair Behind Barbed Wire”

Saturday, March 10, 2018
at Kent Lutheran Church, 336 2nd Avenue S., Kent WA

12:30 PM Lunch at Wild Wheat Bakery Café and Restaurant (optional)
2:00 PM Watch the presentation together at KL.C

Join us for this free presentation which documents the only concentration camp in Washington State
during the Second World War. Japanese American families from the White River and Puyallup valleys
were incarcerated at what is now the Fairgrounds in Puyallup. This DVD presentation, a feature of the
Puyallup Valley Chapter of the Japanese American Citizens League, provides recollections of living
survivors who talk about their wartime experience of being imprisoned in their own country.
(Suggested donation: $10)

If you would like to get together for lunch before the presentation, we will meet around 12:30 PM at Wild
Wheat Bakery Café and Restaurant, 202 1st Avenue S., Kent, WA. It is walking distance from the church
so you can park in the church parking lot and walk over, or can park for free on the street. Please contact
Carol Ann Davis at cadasb@gmail.com so we can reserve a table at the restaurant.

What is the Stewardship of the Building Fund (SBF)?

The SBF was created by council in 2005 to accumulate monies that could be used for a series of major
maintenance and repair projects under the direction of the Property Committee, as well as for large-
dollar emergency repairs that might arise. The SBF includes monies contributed from the Guidelines for
Expenditures through 2009, and also monies from donor-designated gifts in subsequent years. Council
has retained for itself the authority to allocate the monies.

This write-up is a follow-up to what [ penned for the Quill last month titled “Annual Meeting Survey on
Funding Property Repairs.” That article mentioned that using SBF is one way to fund some of the projects
that need doing—because they were mandated by the Fire Department, or something has broken (think
furnaces), or for wood that needs some long term covering (like paint) to keep the wood from
deteriorating.

Thanks to those of you who responded in February by donating funds to the Stewardship of Building
Fund, probably in response to my comments at the Annual Meeting that we have doors that need
replacing and/or mending. Others have pledged “IOU’s” or maybe “2019 gift” to SBF. At the end of
January, the Annual Meeting date, the SBF balance was $11,223.

See the article on the next page, “Property Maintenance Funding Needs.” That itemizes the costs of many
building maintenance projects that truly need some help. Since the total funds we could spend certainly
exceed $11,223 in the SBF, prioritization will be necessary. Your comments and questions are also
welcome—you do not need to be on the Property Committee to weigh in.

—Rich Mathes, Property Committee



Property Maintenance Funding Needs

The Property Committee’s Annual Report highlighted some of the projects that are necessary to maintain
the building, such as putting paint on surfaces that have not been repainted since being installed in 1960.
Below is a list, which includes relative priorities based upon city requirements or wood deterioration.
Having enough funds in the SBF to pay for particular projects is also critical.

A. Highest priority:

1. Fellowship Hall exit doors on NW corner— $6,000. One of the existing wood doors cannot be used
because its frame is rotten; it has been rotten since at least 2007. The City’s fire inspector requires
replacement. New doors will be metal.

2. Small enhancements to the front two wooden entrance doors so they lock better and easier, and can
be opened more easily. Several options are available, including installing a disabled-type entrance
control since many of us find the heavy doors hard to open. Options are not all priced yet.

3. Find and fix leaks in the irrigation system to reduce water bill. Our water usage has been higher
than expected, because water is slowly leaking. American Leak Detectors determined that the
irrigation system is the issue. You may remember a few years ago we dug up some of the pipes
clogged up by roots from Parks Department trees— this time, the issue may be the tree to the north
of triangle; or maybe just really old galvanized pipe that has deteriorated. Options being researched.

B. Medium priority:

1. Assuming we keep the existing two front entrance doors, and McGraw Street door, the wood needs
refinishing. Next time you walk into church look at the bottom edges of the doors! Not priced yet.

2. Stained glass window maintenance:

a. Painting of wood; possible covering with protective windows for long-term durability, as well as
damage protection— $38,000.

b. Repainting fascia and soffit above window— $5,000.
c. Permanently cover the “flicker holes”—Probably only metal will prevent new holes. Not priced yet.

3. Paint outside walls behind the altar area. These walls have virtually no paint left. They have not
been painted since the building was built—$11,600.

C. Longer-term needs:
1. Paint outside areas that have had some paint coverage since 1960:
a. North side of building— $28,000 (last painted by Mac Smith and other members).
b. East side of classrooms— $5,000.

2. Straighten the copper gutter supports so gutters catch rainwater. Melting snow has bent the copper
gutter hangers so water runs over the side, including onto the stairs on the north side—and then
the drains clog up! Not priced yet.

—Rich Mathes, Property Committee



WomERELCA =R ente woments wews:

“As a community of women created in the image of God, called to discipleship

in Jesus Christ, and empowered by the Holy Spirit, we commit ourselves to grow
in faith, affirm our gifts, support one another in our callings, engage in ministry
and action, and promote healing and wholeness in the church, the society,

and the world.”

“What is WELCA? It’s an easy way to say “Women of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.” Quite a
mouthful, we know. Our organization includes Lutheran women who gather in more than 7,000 locations
in the U.S. and the Caribbean, for service, study, advocacy, fellowship and more! WELCA embraces all
kinds of ministries that support our mission of mobilizing women to act boldly on their faith in Jesus
Christ. There is a place for you in Women of the ELCA.” At Queen Anne Lutheran Church we say all
women are part of QALCW, which is our church’s WELCA group.

“The season of Lent is a season of spiritual renewal. Will we be
e renewed this year by penitence, by pilgrimage, or by preparation
& %K?S?Jﬁ for baptism? Will it be the same for us next Lent, or will it be

T i | different?”
If you missed the QALCW Lenten Brunch, you missed a wonderful
presentation by Jean Oplinger, which included making prayer
boxes. We were given the challenge to write our prayers each day
and put them in a the box. The excellent food was prepared by
Cathi Unseth, Salle Wilson and “crew” —Barbara Bach, Jackie
Thomsen, Susan Evans—and the many wonderful people who
helped on cleanup—Peggy Morgan, Sarah Louie, Sophie Pritchard

... Thanks to EVERYONE who helped make this a wonderful event.

The new evening circle—which still doesn’t have a name—had its second meeting in February. We will
meet again on Monday, March 19 at 7:00 PM in the small conference room off the chapel. Northern Lights
continues to meet, and both groups would love to have YOU join them to explore the Bible together.

March: Session three—The Good Samaritan (Luke 10:30-37). “In session three of this Bible study, we
further explore the ways in which Bible stories come to mean different things to different people. Session
three explores how two of the best known stories in the Bible (the parables of the Good Samaritan and
the Prodigal Son) have affected culture, including cultures different from our own.”

—Your Women’s Committee
Sallie Wilson, Sophie Pritchard, Candy Mathes, Lisa Ondrejcek and Pat Sobeck



Women of QALC— Ongoing Groups
New Circle: Meets at church in the chapel conference room on the third Monday of each month at 7 PM.

All are welcome. Contact Candy Mathes.

Northern Lights: This north-of-the-city circle meets in homes, monthly on Mondays at 7 PM. Contact
Dolly Smith for schedule and locations.

Sewing and Service: Meet Wednesday mornings at church to work on LWR quilts and kits, and to
socialize. All are welcome. Contact Candy Mathes or Sallie Wilson.

PDQ’s (Pizza, Damsels, and Quilts): Intergenerational quilting. Third Tuesday of most months, 5:30 PM
at the church. Contact Karen McCullough.

March Book Group: They Are All My Fammily

Come join us Monday, February 26 in the narthex at 7 PM to discuss this nonfiction
THEY * book by John P. Riordan. Candy Mathes will lead the discussion. Absolutely anyone is

ABE Au welcome to join us.
Mv Mllv From Amazon: “Published for the 40th anniversary of the final days of the Vietnam
Loy War, this is the suspenseful and moving tale of how John P. Riordan, an assistant

JIOF SA

| manager of Citibank's Saigon branch, devised a daring plan to save 106 Vietnamese

from the dangers of the Communist takeover.

In 15 harrowing trips to Saigon's airport, he maneuvered through the bureaucratic shambles, claiming
that the Vietnamese were his wife and scores of children. It was a ruse that at times veered close to
failure, yet against all odds the improbable plan succeeded. They Are All My Family is a vivid narrative of
one man's ingenious strategy that transformed a time of enormous peril into a display of extraordinary
courage.”

Sweet Tunes at the Community Music Jam

Every First Saturday (March 3, April 7, May 5 ...) bring an instrument, your
voice or even just your ears to a bluegrass music jam, led by Emmett
Pritchard. The Jam meets from 3:00-5:00 PM in the narthex.

Queen Anne Lutheran received thanks from
Queen Anne Helpline for a donation of $1,500,
Mary’s Place for a donation of $1,200, and

Compass Housing Alliance for a donation of $4,000.
8



Queen Anne Men’s Ministry (For men of all ages):

We invite men of all ages to join in conversation and service to the community. Our monthly meetings on
Saturday mornings include discussion of scriptural topics, how they relate to our 21st-century lives, and
what we can do to live as Christians in the world.

Saturday, March 17 meeting 08:30 AM in the Conference room. Starting at 8:45 AM, Michael Banobi will
summarize the CORE Tanzania project —a school-building project in Michael’s home area. After a short
discussion, we will assemble personal care kits and school kits for the LWR ingathering on May 4/5. Kit
assembly starts at 9:45 AM.

Saturday, March 31 - Set up for Easter breakfast at 9:30 AM
Sunday, April 1 - Easter Breakfast

Saturday, April 14 meeting - 8:30 AM in the Conference room. After discussion, we will assemble school
kits for LWR.

Spring LWR Ingathering May 4 & May 5 at Our Redeemers’ Lutheran Church, located at 2500 NW 85th
Street. If you can load boxes or just direct cars and trucks, please let Rich know. Please add the dates to
your personal calendar.

—Rich Mathes

Lutheran World Relief Quilts & Kits

The Spring Ingathering (regional collection of quilts and kits) will be May 4 & 5, at Our Redeemer’s
Lutheran Church. Loaders— please mark your calendars.

Personal Care Kits— we emphasize assembling Personal Care Kits in the spring because towels or nail
clippers are sometimes on sale in spring. We emphasize school kits in the fall because school supplies are
usually on sale in summer. It is more cost effective for us to directly order some of the personal care kit
items in bulk: combs, toothbrushes, and soap, because they are cheaper. If you want to simply pay for all
materials for one Personal Care Kit, please donate $5 per kit. Please make checks out to “QAELC Women.”
Our goal is to assemble 100 Personal Care Kits.

Items that you might be able to pick up on sale:

Nail clippers: Since nail clippers cannot be sent in their package, if you buy a nail clipper, try it. If it cuts
your nails, buy some more and also let me know your source. Sale prices have sometimes been 50 cents
at Bartell’s (two for $1).

Dark-colored Bath Towels: These can be as small as 20 x 40 inches for "hotel towels,” or as large as 27 x
52 inches. Sales prices can be $2.75 to $4.00. Hot, humid tropical areas actually appreciate the smaller,
thinner “hotel” towels because they dry out faster. If you happen to find bath towels on sale in the $3 or
cheaper range, we would love for you to buy some. The towel sales at Fred Meyers and other stores vary
each year.

Bulk purchases: We buy heavy, large, sturdy combs for 21 cents; individually wrapped soft toothbrushes
for 33 cents; 4-o0z. Ivory Soap for 40 cents/bar; and hotel towels for $2.60. Only one toothbrush is used in
each kit and must be wrapped. Toothbrush packages containing more than one must be unwrapped and
separated, and the single toothbrush then sealed.

Materials are needed by April 6. —Rich Mathes, lwrmathes@aol.com




Bishop's Message

By the Rev. Kirby Unti, Bishop, NWWA Synod
From the March 2018 edition of The Spirit

You Don’t Have a Problem

During my formative years, my dad was the Executive Director for the
Easter Seal Society of Washington. It no doubt shaped his values—and
informed mine as well. Let’s just say he knew—and introduced to me—

a great number of people whose physical and mental challenges were not

always easy to cope with.

One such introduction was to Johnny Kemp, who was born without arms or legs. His parents were
told he would be better off institutionalized. Dad convinced the Kemp family that Johnny could be
fitted with artificial arms and legs and that he would do just fine. He became a life-long friend who
went on to have a successful law firm, providing counsel to people with disabilities.

Then there was Harold Wilke, who was born without arms. I remember the first time he sat at our
family dinner table. Smoothly operating his knife and fork with his feet, he removed any doubt that
he could do anything. You should have seen him pick out the correct paper denominations from his
wallet when paying for a purchase.

The stories go on, including my attendance at Easter Seal Camp with my dad where [ witnessed kids
my age readily do what [ was unable to do given all my body parts.

This background is important to understand the wisdom that Dad shared with me the first time [ got
a dent in my first car. I was devastated. A friend sat on the hood and left an impression equal to her
size. My day was ruined. More like my whole week was ruined. There was also the time I had my car
window broken and my eight-track player and tapes were stolen.

His response in both cases was the same, “Kirby, if money can fix it, you don’t have a problem.”

My dad taught me so much about perspective. How do you weigh the things in life that matter? He
taught me wisdom: “The patient sorting-out of what choices lead to life and what choices lead to
death.”

You can only imagine what my own girls have gone through. The first time my girls dented their cars
you can be sure what words came out of my mouth. They may not be words filled with great
empathy, but they are words filled with great truth.

Life does present us with challenges that money can do nothing to fix. These are the challenges that
really matter. These are the challenges that call us to place our faith in God.

Johnny and Harold were both people of great faith. People who taught me that even when money
can'’t fix what you are facing, faith can make all the difference in the world. Faith moves people from
being victims to survivors—teaching all of us to see the challenges of life as opportunities to grow in
faith and lean sharply into the direction of life. Let us lean into this life together, knowing that God is
leading.

10



SERVING IN MARCH, THROUGH EASTER (APRIL 1)

Interested in being an usher or worship leader? Contact Pastor Dan or Barb in the office to volunteer.

Altar Guild:
Lori Roozen

Offering Counters
Shirley Flory and Michael Banobi

Ushers: (8:00 AM)

Ushers: it is very helpful to

4 TBD know ahead of time, who will
11 TBD be ushering each Sunday.
18 TBD Please use the sign-up in the
25 TBD narthex to let us know if you

are available to serve.
Ushers: (10:30 AM)

All ages and genders are

4 TBD welcome to usher! If you
11 TBD have not ushered before but
18 TBD are interested in doing so,
please contact the office, or
25 TBD

simply sign up in partnership

April 1 (Easter) TBD  with someone who has.

Lectors (8:00 AM)

4 Jacqui Darroch
11 Jan Olson
18 Dan Squires
25 Mei Le Smith
April 1 (Easter) Jacqui Darroch

Communion Servers (8:00 AM)
4 Jacqui Darroch
11 Linda Olson
18 Dan Squires
25 Dolly Smith
April 1 (Easter) Jacqui Darroch

Assisting Minister/Acolyte (10:30 AM)
4 Meg Shaw

11 Jean Oplinger / TBD
18 TBD / TBD
25 Tim Porter / Magdalena Phillips
29 (Maundy Thursday, 7:30 pM): TBD
30 (Good Friday, 7:30 pM): TBD
April 1 (Easter, 10:30 AM): Carol Ann Davis /
Magdalena Phillips

Flowers on the Altar
4 (No flowers during Lent)
11 ""
18 " "
25 "

Sunday Coffee Hosts: (8:00 AM)
4 Smith family
11 TBD

18 Smith family
25 TBD

Sunday Coffee Hosts: (10:30 AM)
4 Sarah and Grace Louie
11 TBD
18 Oplinger family
25 Cathi and Lois Unseth

Deadline for the April Quill is Tuesday, March 20.

CONTACTS for QALC STAFF:

Pastor Daniel Peterson

Interim Cantor David Lepse

Children’s Ministry Coordinator, Terry Anderson
Parish Administrator Barbara Bash

Sexton John Bryant

Counselor Sarah Tatterson

LYONS Director, Bryant Williams

Pastor Peterson’s contact outside of office hours, emergency only: Text 253-230-9695

Office Phone 206/284-1960

pastor@queenannelutheran.org

cantor@queenannelutheran.org
forkids@queenannelutheran.org
admin@queenannelutheran.org
sexton@queenannelutheran.org
statterson@lutherancounseling.net
lyonsdirector@roaringlyons.org




March 2018

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1 2 3
7:00pm Chancel Choir 9:00am Chruch Council
Retreat
10:00am Alanon Women
3:00pm Community Music
Jam
7:00pm AA-Shanty Trudgers
4 5 6 7 8 9 10
3rd Sunday in Lent 7:00pm 12-Step FA 7:00pm Executive Committee |9:15am Sewing & Service 5:30pm Girl Scouts 10:00am Alanon Women
Family Sunday 10:30am Worship - Chapel 7:00pm Chancel Choir 7:00pm AA-Shanty Trudgers
8:00am Worship 3:00pm Staff Meeting
9:00am Adult Forum 6:00pm Lenten Supper &
10:30am Worship Worship
7:30pm Beyond Faith
8:00pm AA/Alanon/Alateen
1 12 13 14 15 16 17
4th Sunday in Lent 7:00pm 12-Step FA 7:00pm Church Council 9:15am Sewing & Service 7:00pm Chancel Choir 8:30am Men's Ministry
Bishop Unti Visits 10:30am Worship - Chapel 10:00am Alanon Women
8:00am Worship 1:30pm Girl Scouts 4:00pm Faith & Film
9:00am Adult Forum 3:00pm Staff Meeting 7:00pm AA-Shanty Trudgers
9:30am Sunday School 6:00pm Lenten Supper &
10:30am Worship Worship
7:30pm Beyond Faith
8:00pm AA/Alanon/Alateen
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
5th Sunday in Lent 7:00pm Northern Lights 12:00pm Interfaith 9:15am Sewing & Service 5:30pm Girl Scouts 10:00am Alanon Women
8:00am Worship 7:00pm QALCW Circle Community Meeting 10:30am Worship - Chapel 7:00pm Chancel Choir 7:00pm AA-Shanty Trudgers
9:30am Sunday School 7:00pm 12-Step FA 5:30pm PDQs 3:00pm Staff Meeting
10:30am Worship 6:00pm Lenten Supper &
Worship
7:30pm Beyond Faith
8:00pm AA/Alanon/Alateen
25 26 27 28 29 30 31
Palm/Passion Sunday 7:00pm QA Book Group 9:15am Sewing & Service Maundy Thursday Good Friday Holy Saturday

8:00am Worship
9:30am Sunday School
10:30am Worship

7:00pm 12-Step FA

1:30pm Girl Scouts
3:00pm Staff Meeting
8:00pm AA/Alanon/Alateen

10:30am Worship
7:00pm Chancel Choir
7:30pm Worship

7:30pm Worship

10:00am Alanon Women
7:00pm AA-Shanty Trudgers




